
 

 

America Is All In Response to High-Level 
Champions Call to Comment: 
Proposed Action Agenda Work Programme 

 

America Is All In — the most expansive coalition of leaders ever assembled in support of climate 
action in the United States, representing roughly two-thirds of the U.S. population and three-quarters 
of U.S. GDP — deeply appreciates the High-Level Champions team’s efforts to lay the groundwork for 
increasing global ambition in your proposed Work Programme. 

Alongside our partner coalitions in the U.S. — such as the U.S. Climate Alliance, Climate Mayors, We 
Mean Business Coalition, Ceres, Second Nature, Health Care Without Harm and Environment and 
Culture Partners, among others — we look forward to engaging further in supporting, shaping, and 
implementing this plan and strengthening “all of society” action and cooperation around the world 
that builds on leadership by national governments, state and municipal governments, the private 
sector, healthcare, colleges and universities, cultural institutions, tribes, and civic groups. 

Below are America Is All In's initial priorities and recommendations on the work programme, and we 
would appreciate the opportunity to discuss and develop these ideas further in later stages of the 
process. We would recommend: 

1.​ Ensuring inclusivity of an array of non-federal actors. We recommend that the Global 
Climate Action Agenda structure be broadly accessible by non-party stakeholders including 
those that do not work directly with their national government/Party in an effort to include 
a diversity of views and experiences. We see value in further prioritizing and facilitating 
space for many types and levels of actors directly via regional or sectoral groupings.​
 

2.​ Conducting and sharing analysis of what has worked and what hasn’t in inclusive, 
multi-level climate action; incorporating data on non-federal action into COP decisions 
and UNFCCC reports. With 10 years of work and evidence within the implementation of the 
Global Climate Action Agenda, the High-Level Champions team would be well-placed to 
gather and highlight stories and analyses of what approaches have worked especially well in 
support of further inclusive, multi-level climate action around the world. We are eager to 
work with you on this. We recommend that progress reports intentionally include data on 
science-based, non-party action.​
 

3.​ Balancing innovative new priorities and year-to-year support for implementing existing 
commitments. Recognizing the energy, innovation and global policy influence that 
incoming COP presidencies bring to the table, we see immense value in support for existing 
commitments and elements of the Action Agenda to ensure their implementation, as well 
as new priorities that each Champion brings. ​
 

4.​ Use the UNFCCC website to emphasize non-federal action and highlight success stories 
from the Granary of Solutions. A concerted effort to gather and publicize the success 
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stories of non-federal and multi-level action, including the Granary of Solutions, can be 
used to inspire ambition globally. ​
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